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(Sent via E-Mail) 

Tuesday, 21 May 2019. 

Dear Mr Pennycook, 

 

We write in response to your letter dated 14th May 2019 in regards to the Fairview Estates Housing 

Ltd (FEHL) Development at Victoria Way (VW). 

From the concerns stated in your correspondence we can only assume that the points raised are 

generally historical and also that a lot of the items you listed would not be as you state, matters of 

“fact”. 

Firstly, your point in regards to construction work regularly taking place outside of hours permitted 

as stated in our planning conditions. Royal Borough of Greenwich (RBG) Environmental Department 

contacted us on 11/12/18 to notify us that they believed we were working outside of our permitted 

hours. After investigation we responded on 13/12/18 with photographic evidence showing works 

taking place on VW at 7:08am. However these works were not being carried out by Fairview or on 

the construction site. The works were being carried out by a utilities company who would have been 

working under a licence issued by RBG. We highlighted the above and submitted evidence to RBG 

Environmental Protection Officer and we are yet to receive a response. 

Following this incident which was outside of our site works as far as we are aware there have been 

no further instances or complaints regarding our working hours. 

Secondly, most of the other statements in your letter were discussed at a meeting between FEHL 

and RBG on the 25/02/19. I have summarised the minutes (listed below in inverted commas) that 

RBG issued following the meeting which addresses all the points raised in your letter; 

- “The condition of the road (Victoria Way), as witnessed by RBG on 25/02/19 was found to be 

in acceptable condition and this is to be maintained throughout the project”. FEHL employ 

Dust suppression units on site throughout the course of a working day and we also have 

regular attendance of a road sweeper keeping VW and our site haul roads clean. We also 

have a number of dust monitoring stations set up around the site boundaries which 

monitors the levels of dust emissions. Records are kept on-site and initial records have been 

sent to RBG Environmental Health Team for review. To date, following the meeting held on 

25/02/19 and the documentation we submitted –we are yet to receive any further 

complaints or correspondence from RBG regarding the levels of dust or the condition of the 

road on VW. 

 

- “Vehicles will no longer wait in Victoria Way but will be rerouted by our Traffic Marshalls 

until Victoria Way is free for the vehicle to drive straight on to site” This is a policy we put in 

place before the meeting with RBG and following the meeting held on 25/02/19 we are yet 
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to receive any further complaints or correspondence from RBG or local residents regarding 

site vehicles waiting on VW. 

 

- In regards to your statement about containers please see the following from RBG minutes 

“the current location of the compound is a breach of the details approved by the CLP but 

was stated as necessary for the delivery of the build for the Housing Association Blocks. 

Complaints of noise and overlooking received by the council must be overcome by screening 

measures and noise monitoring to be carried out and reviewed in one months time”. We 

have screened off all areas as agreed in the meeting and submitted a Noise Assessment as 

requested and are yet to receive a response from RBG. We also produced a drawing which 

overlaid the position of a new building which is to be built as part of the development (A 

Nursery) over a current elevation of our Compound & Welfare layout and the building which 

planning permission has been granted for will be bigger than the current Compound layout. 

We would also record that it is in our opinion that the current amended location has less 

impact on fewer the current Residents. 

 

So to summarise, all of the concerns raised in your letter have already been discussed, reviewed and 

mitigated following a meeting between FEHL and RBG on the 25/02/19 and to date, since the 

meeting we have had no further complaints or correspondence from local residents or RBG or any 

other industry bodies such as the Considerate Constructors Scheme regarding the development on 

Victoria Way. 

 

I hope the above helps to alleviate your concerns and that you now realise we take a proactive 

approach in reducing the impacts of the development on the environment and neighbouring 

residents. However if you wish to discuss further, please do not hesitate in contacting myself. 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

Matthew Hook. 

Senior Site Manager 

For and on behalf of Fairview New Homes. 

 

CC  

John Wood – Construction Director 

David Chalmers – Principal Planner 

Mark Streeter – Building Manager 

 






